
Barnhill does their Best! Better Every Single Time.
Lightning News for the week of November 14th – 18th.
                                 The theme for the month of November is “Courage.”
“Courage is never to let your actions be influenced by your fears.” ~ Arthur Koestler ~
This is another short week. Students do not have school on Friday, November 18th, it is a Professional learning Day for all staff.
Very important information for grade 8 students and their families: 
The fundraiser selling of Kiwanis Calendars is going very well. This fundraiser ends on Thursday, November 17th. All money, stubs and any extra calendars not sold must be returned by Thursday. Thank you.
If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Graham at krista.grahm@nbed.nb.ca
[bookmark: _Int_Gyl3HMHU]The first payment is due on Saturday, November 12th. Any questions please call Mrs. Muise ~ 658-5972.
PSSC is on Tuesday evening from 6:00p.m. – 7:00 p.m. All are welcome.
The month of November is “Movember.” Movember’s goal is to save more men’s lives. We need to start conversations and be aware. These conversations need to start in the teen years. The content needs to be about transforming the way health services reach and support men.
National Jersey Day is November 17th – Show your support for school sport across Canada.
“Wear your Jersey to School or Work.”
The following is a new section we are incorporating in the weekly Lightning News:
We are going to highlight a class on a weekly basis and celebrate what they are doing in class. 
This week is grade 7/8 Savoie, in this class each student is reviewing a digitized service file from a soldier who lived in Saint John in order to find out information on who they were and what they did during the war. The class is using primary documents to learn about these Saint John soldiers’ lives during WW1.
The students are also working on a small project to encourage creative writing and they are displaying their work. This is called a caption contest and is taking place in FILA.
[bookmark: _Int_10VPpDxf]In Art class the students are working diligently on their Paper Mache Head structures. They have chosen to create notable actors, musicians, athletes and cartoon characters. We are looking forward to seeing the results of their hard work.

We have healthy breakfast items every morning for all students.
There is no hot lunch or canteen this week since there is NO school on Friday.


Athletics and Activiti
Grade 7 girls have Badminton on Monday, November 14th until 4:30 p.m.
Ultimate Frisbee is Tuesday, November 15th until 4:30 p.m.
Grade 6 Boys for Badminton until 4:30 p.m. On Wednesday, November 16th.
Grade 6 Girls on Thursday, November 17th until 4:30 p.m. 
All events and happenings are listed on the bulletin board outside the gym.

On the Horizon:
[bookmark: _Int_FTEHKnMk]The mornings are getting chillier. The students are expected to be outside in the morning and at lunch. Please wear proper outside clothing for the weather. We do not want students to start their day by having to thaw out after being outside and NOT dressed appropriately for the weather.

Thank you,
From all the staff at Barnhill Memorial School

 



